BRADWAY ACTION GROUP
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting Tuesday 7 October 2008 at 7.15p.m. in Sir Harold Jackson School
Present: 24 members plus two other residents of Bradway and Cllr. Hill.

Apologies: Cllr. Davis, Cllr. Ross and eight members of BAG.
1. Acceptance of Previous Minutes
The minutes for the previous Annual General Meeting were agreed as a true record.
2. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising. 
3. Chairman’s Report 
Peter Stubbs reported on the activities of the previous year, covering the new BAG web site (www.bradwayactiongroup.org), the planning statement (Bradway: Past, Present and Future), the installation of bird boxes in Poynton Wood, the two Open Meetings, the No Cold Calling Zone on the St Quentin estate, the battle against vandalism on the Old School Field, the removal of graffiti, objections to planning applications, making arrangements for the management of the Annexe, and the very successful Fun Day. A copy of the report is appended.

In the course of the discussion that followed Peter’s report, some suggestions were made from the floor for bids that might be made for funds from the South West Area Panel’s Community Chest and from planning gain funds. 
4. Accounts
Peter Smithson, the Treasurer, presented the accounts, which had been audited by a qualified local resident. Peter drew attention to the following:

(a) the financial year ended the day before the 2008 Fun Day, which caused some slight distortion of the accounts;

(b) membership fees had held up well, but additional voluntary donations had fallen, presumably because many of the donations were previously given specifically for the playground, which was now completed;

(c) an additional source of income in 2007-8 was a quarterly payment by Village Publications, publishers of the Bradway Bugle, in return for BAG taking over the delivery of the magazine to distributors throughout Bradway;

(d) there was some expenditure on maintenance of the playground, a responsibility that was shared with Sheffield City Council

5. Membership and Subscriptions
Fiona Vallely, Membership Secretary, reported that either through individual membership or through household membership there were some 220 full members.

A discussion was initiated from the Chair on whether to continue with paid membership. Contributors from the floor said that residents of Bradway who paid the subscription were not necessarily looking for direct personal benefit but were supporting a group that benefited the community generally. The membership fees were an important part of the group’s income (approximately one quarter) and the number of members, which was high in comparison with many other similar community groups in Sheffield, helped to give legitimacy to the group in its lobbying activities. 

It was agreed to continue with membership subscriptions at the present level of £2 for an individual and £3 for a household.

6. South West Area Panel
Stephen George gave a report on the discussion about traffic issues in Bradway that had taken place at the recent South West Area Panel meeting. An Action Plan had been prepared on the priorities identified there. Cllr. Hill brought copies to the meeting. Any resident of Bradway who wished to see the Action Plan was invited to contact either the secretary of BAG or Rebecca Maddox, South West Area Co-ordinator, on (0114) 205 3049 (email Rebecca.Maddox@sheffield.gov.uk). A copy would also be placed on the BAG website <www.bradwayactiongroup.org>.

7. Bradway: Past, Present and Future
Stephen George reminded the meeting that this document had been discussed at previous Open Meetings, and the amended version had been available for some time on the BAG web site and in both Totley and Greenhill Libraries. Copies had been emailed to BAG members who had provided email addresses, and notices about where to access it had been displayed on both the local public notice boards. In light of this, the AGM agreed formally to endorse the document without further discussion, although one contributor from the floor who had involved himself in the earlier consultation commented that he considered it to be a very good document that genuinely reflected the consultation. The document would be periodically updated, and would be quoted in communications with Sheffield City Council, particularly on planning issues.

8. Bradway Village Greens
It was explained that BAG hoped to have both the Bradway Recreation Ground and the Old School Field declared village greens. This would not alter their ownership status, but would ensure that they could not be built on in the future. It would be necessary to demonstrate that the areas had been used freely by the public for the last 20 years (or more).  Witness statements to that effect were being collected by Rachel and Simon Smith. Rachel distributed statement forms at the meeting. Anyone who had used either field for informal recreational purposes at any time in the last 20 years was invited to contribute a statement by contacting the BAG secretary (2364564). A notice seeking further statements would be placed in the Bradway Bugle. Contributors from the floor suggested that a notice also be placed in Active 8 to try to reach former residents of Bradway who now lived elsewhere.
9. Elections of Officers and Committee
The following were elected unopposed:
Chair 



Peter Stubbs
Deputy Chair 


Fiona Vallely
Secretary 


Stephen George
Treasurer


Peter Smithson
Membership Secretary

Rachel Smith
Committee 


John Kirkman; John Pritchett; Andrew Tabor; 

Margaret Wilson; Rachel Wilson.

It was also agreed to renew the co-option of John Child (Bradway Community Hall Management Committee) under Article 7.3(a) of the Constitution. 
The meeting closed at 8.45 p.m.
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